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Dear Bishop,

Scouting continues to function as the activity arm of the Aaronic Priesthood, and as outlined in Handbook 2, Section 13.6.8 and further in the Scouting Handbook for Church Units in the United States, Section 8.15, we continue to wholeheartedly support our local council financially, by overseeing the annual Friends of Scouting fundraising drive.

The stake presidency sustains this directive and has approved (ENTER DATE) as the stake-wide kickoff for the annual Friends of Scouting fundraising campaign. We expect you to join us and lead this effort in your unit.

The stake presidency supports the Friends of Scouting campaign, which wholly supports the efforts of the local Catalina Council to provide our boys with quality programs and outdoor experiences to better prepare them to serve in their priesthood duties.  Please be vocally and visibly supportive of the campaign to ensure its success.  In addition, we hope you are taking full advantage of all that Scouting has to offer as a vehicle to prepare and develop not just your young men, but to reach youth and families outside the Church as well.

In preparation for a successful campaign, each ward should be represented by a Ward FOS Coordinator. Orientation and training has been provided online at catalinacouncil.org/support-scouting/fos/. [Brother __________] has been assigned to oversee the Friends of Scouting campaign on behalf of the stake presidency this year, so please forward contact information for your Ward FOS Coordinator to [Brother __________at (include contact information)] right away if you have not already done so.
As [Brother __________] is acting on behalf of the stake president to oversee the Friends of Scouting campaign, he will require your support at the ward level. We expect Ward FOS Coordinators to be responsive and engaged.

Our focus this year is on giving every family in each ward a meaningful opportunity to contribute to Friends of Scouting.  We would ask that you ensure that informative presentations are made to members, meaningful invitations to give are extended and that appropriate follow up is initiated to ensure every family within your ward feels genuinely invited to participate in this campaign effort, a true investment in the character of our youth today.

Thank you for all you do to minister to members of your ward.  Your support of this important campaign is appreciated.

Sincerely,

Stake President
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Bishops,

[Please read/distribute the following to your congregation]

The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints supports the Boy Scouts of America and participates in the annual Friends of Scouting fundraising campaign. The stake presidency also supports this campaign and the efforts of the local Catalina Council to provide our boys with quality programs and outdoor experiences that better prepare them in their priesthood duties. We expect that you are taking full advantage of the Scouting programs to develop our young men and to reach deeper into your community.

The Friends of Scouting campaign is the central fundraiser for the local Catalina Council and we join the Council in inviting every family to contribute. It costs approximately $175 a year per boy to sustain the local staff, volunteers, facilities and first rate programs of the Catalina Council.  We ask that you be as generous as your circumstances permit.  All of your contributions stay local and extend beyond our own youth to other needful youth throughout our community.

President Monson has said recently, “If ever there were a time when the principles of Scouting were needed, that time is now.”  We hope that each of you will consider making an appropriate donation on behalf of your household to support Scouting for our boys and those in our community.

Sincerely,

Stake President

